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PRESERVATION 11:MBER FRAMING, INC., P.O. BOX 28, BERWICX, ME 03901 
Office: (207) 698-1695 C.ell: (603) 781-3725 E-mail: arron@preservatiomimberframing.com 

Gty of Portsmouth, NH 

Re: Variance for Lady Isle Historic Barn & Historic Cottage 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

August 30t\ 2022 

As per your request, this is a letter of support for acquiring a variance for the Lady Isle Barn 
& Original Fisherman's Cottage. 

The original timber framed construction of the Lady Isle Barn is set upon and supported by 
a stone foundation that is in very good condition. The perimeter is made of cut and broken large 
rubble stones quarried locally and the undercarriage of the barn is supported on beautiful granite 
pillars. The stone foundation is original to this 19th century timber framed barn. The cottage also 
sits on a very good stone foundation. Both buildings have survived for over two hundred years as 
a result of their sound foundations. 

Altering these foundations to meet the new city regulations is difficult and expensive. There 
is also a significant inherent risk to lifting the buildings up in the air in order to add to the 
foundation in order to meet a new modem code requirement. These foundations have stood the 
test of time. They are solid, cohesive, and historic. They have survived many storms and floods. 

Lady Island is largely ledge. These foundations are on solid ground. Flood water has flowed 
in and out over the years with little damage to the structures above. There is the potential for 
significant damage to the foundation and the timber framed structures if lifting is required for 
flood plain compliance. 

The timber framed structures of both the barn and cottage are substantial. While some 
repairs are necessary, they stand strong. With good preservation and thoughtful adaptive re-use 
they will continue to be a vibrant long lasting part of the Portsmouth community. 

To alter or change the barn foundation would greatly impact the overall structure and the 
look of the barn. There is little to gain here to meet compliance with the current code and for the 
risk and expense involved. 

The design of the foundation, known as a Bank Barn, leaves the foundation highly visible 
on two sides facing the water. We highly recommend you approve the variance for the barn and the 
cottage, because of their historic importance and longevity. The barn and cottage are authentic, 
original, and highly visible from the waterfront and surrounding community. To elevate them would 
be a significant aesthetic change. The context of our historic buildings in Portsmouth, New 
Hampshire is the reason why people live and visit here. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

CL/_,!¢ 
Arron J. Sturgis, President 
Preservation Timber Framing Inc. 
www.preservationtimberframing.com 

EXHIBIT D



EXHIBIT E







EXHIBIT F





EXHIBIT G1

MWhelan
Highlight

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G2

MWhelan
Highlight

MWhelan
Highlight



II 

EXHIBIT G3

MWhelan
Highlight

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G4

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G5

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G6

MWhelan
Highlight

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G7

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G8

MWhelan
Highlight

MWhelan
Highlight



EXHIBIT G9

MWhelan
Highlight


